

Steven E. Mullen
Director, Rates & Regulatory
O: 603-216-3516
E: Steven.Mullen@libertyutilities.com

May 13, 2020

Via Electronic and US Mail

Debra A. Howland Executive Director New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, NH 03301-2429

Re: DE 19-064; Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty Utilities

Estimated Rate Case Expenses

Dear Ms. Howland:

Pursuant to Puc 1905.01(a), Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. provides the attached information regarding rate case expenses incurred through May 13, 2020. Given the original schedule of the rate case, even taking into account the initial rescheduling of hearing dates, it was originally expected that a further updated report on rate case expenses would not be necessary. However, with the continued scheduling adjustments that have occurred, the Company is filing this updated report on rate case expenses to keep the Commission apprised of the total rate case expenses. The parties involved in the proceeding have been kept aware of the ongoing costs as part of the settlement discussions that have been taking place.

Thank you for your assistance with this matter. Please do not hesitate to call if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Steven E. Mullen

Stop Mill

Enclosure

cc: Paul Dexter, Esq., Staff Counsel

D. Maurice Kreis, Esq., Consumer Advocate